Notice of Change/Withdrawal

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Dentistry
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

64B5-7.0035
Temporary Certificate Requirements for Dentists Practicing in State and County Government Facilities

NOTICE OF CORRECTION

Notice is hereby given that the following correction has been made to the proposed rule in Vol. 51 No. 123, June 25, 2025 issue of the Florida Administrative Register.

The correction is as follows:
64B5-7.0035 Temporary Certificate Requirements for Dentists Practicing in State and County Government Facilities.
(1) Any unlicensed dentist who wishes to practice dentistry at a state or county government facility in Florida is required to obtain a temporary certificate using application form DH-MQA 1226 (Revision 5/2025), entitled “Application for Temporary Certificate for Employment with With a State or County Government Facility,” incorporated herein by reference and available at http://www.flrules.org/Gateway/reference.asp?No=Ref-18372, or available on the Department of Health’s website at http://www.floridadentistry.gov.
(2) through (5) No change.
Rulemaking Authority 466.004(4) FS. Law Implemented 456.0135, 456.033, 456.0635, 466.017(4), 466.025 FS. History–New 8-12-93, Formerly 61F5-7.0035, 59Q-7.0035, Amended 11-10-98, 3-25-99, 12-25-01, 1-12-04, 12-25-06, 10-4-18, 10-22-19, 9-7-21,    .
THE PERSON TO BE CONTACTED REGARDING THE PROPOSED RULE IS: Traci Zeh, Executive Director, Board of Dentistry/MQA, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin #C04 Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3258; at (850)488-0595; or Traci.Zeh@flhealth.gov 
